Minutes:  CAC Meeting March 14, 2016

Mike Greene:  Mike Greene passed away Friday night.  He had had major surgery recently.  He attended Jack Kimball’s service, where many of us saw him.  There will be several memorial services in different locations, including one in North Mason.  Mike did so much for this community, including, but not limited to, pushing for establishing Hospital District 2.  He wanted to have organizations like the Community Voice and the Belfair Roundtable.

Darrell Raines also passed away and his service will be Sunday 1-4 at Theler Community Center.

B-Shift Cardiac Arrest Save:  A 64 year old man came to Urgent care in full cardiac arrest.  Clinic staff began CPR and AED but couldn’t get a heartbeat.  When paramedics arrived, they performed seamlessly with clinic staff.  Nick Morgan and Lindsey Muller continued his care in the medic unit to the hospital.  Two days later, the man walked out of the hospital.  There was an excellent flow of care by all involved.  Kudos!

Tahuya Store:  In June at a community meeting we suggested we tear down the old store and build a new fire station in its place (next to the existing fire station built in 1965).  There is a consensus to have a fire and emergency structure in place of the old store. People are interested but don’t want their taxes raised; we are investigating how far our existing capital will go.  It would probably be less than 10,000 sq. ft., use the existing septic, remove asbestos, etc.  We’ve put out a request for qualifications for architect firms.  One idea: to build a combination structure, including a new community club, this may not fit our budget and may create conflict and lawsuits as it has in Grapeview.  General comments:  You can’t use the term “Community Hall,” you can’t gift a room; keep the old FD 81 up during construction then tear it down later for parking; do people in other parts of the RFA want a new community hall?; we do want to make sure that the current FD8 facilities continue to serve for community functions; you can build a new station with the opportunity to expand; the board needs to demolish the store and then hire an architect; we need to see this within the strategic plan for the whole RFA—Tahuya is just the starting point; meetings about this should occur not just in Tahuya but other locations as well.

Call Volume:  Last year our call volume was just short of 2300 calls.

New Commissioners: Bev Voss-Petredis stepped down and is replaced by Robert Miller.  Paul Severson won election to Tom Wampold’s seat.  Welcome new commissioners!

Recent Tahuya Accident:  A recent accident shows how important our presence in Tahuya is, including the participation of our volunteer CRT team.  It would be good if more folks from Tahuya participated in CAC and more people in general.

Central Mason:  We are not currently in merger talks with Central Mason.  They are going their own way.

Next scheduled meeting is March 14

